Minutes April 2009 Meeting
JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors

Date:

April 14, 2010
Time:

9:00AM

Place:

JFK Fitness Center

Attendees:
Erika Alperin



John Burt



Bob Broadhurst



Steve Mills



Deborah Osborne



Tom Pendleton



Bruce Cohen

Absent:
Allen Jokinen



Steve Phillips
Thanks to Deborah Osborne for recording and preparing the minutes of this meeting.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Draft minutes of the March meeting had been distributed for review and a couple of minor adjustments were made. 
Treasurer’s Reports:  The Treasurer’s financial report was discussed by the Board and the Treasurer.  Financials looked good as Steve’s and Bruce’s financial records were in line.  The Treasurer received an Audit Notice from the Center’s insurance company.  One question on the audit form pertains to the annual revenue of the Center.  This often causes a small cash adjustment between the Center and the Insurer.  The forms have been completed and filed by the Treasurer.
Bruce’s Fitness Center Update:  Allen Jokinen delivered the past minutes of meetings (from 1997 to present) and Treasurer’s reports to the office for filing.  Steve Mills will add past tax filings for the archives.  The office will also house the Center’s Insurance Binders and Policies.  The By-Laws and Articles of Incorporation will be added upon their finalization.
Membership Update:  There was some discussion about how the State’s membership has slightly increased and ways to spread the word about the Fitness Center to other State employees.  Lauren, the Center’s yoga instructor, has drawn a few faithful followers from this State group.  Bruce will check with her to see if she could post flyers on available bulletin boards in the Saltonstall Building.  Erika will discuss the same with her contacts at the McCormack Building. 
Equipment:  The new set of dumbbells will have the Center’s logo imprinted on them as this was a free customization service.  The new set of weights should arrive in about 30 days.

The Board voted to order four additional fans for back up as our GSA pricing expires at the end of this fiscal year and we save $150.00 per fan.  These industrial fans are costly and the Board felt it necessary to take advantage of the lower pricing and also to have replacements should any more fans stop functioning.  The fans do not come with speed adjustments.

The Center has purchased a new radio because the previous radio was damaged.  The Board has agreed to have 93.7 as the set music station.  The radio volume has also been set and locked at what the Board felt was a comfortable level.

Status of Revisions to By-Laws:  Bruce will notify all Fitness Center members in the upcoming JFK Newsletter that the By-Laws were modified and that member feedback is welcomed before the Board votes to finalize the revised edition of the By-Laws.  The Board will then vote to accept the By-Laws at their May meeting.
Status of Staff Contract:  The contract committee met on April 13, 2010 and presented their draft of a newly developed employee contract.  Bruce and the committee will work together to make a few final adjustments to the document.  Revisions/additions such as “Subject to Change”, “Facilities Operation Manual” and “Treasurer will issue a final 1099 Form at year end” were some of the items discussed.  The present contracted trainers were given an opportunity to review the document and their comments were welcomed.  The final document will be sent to the Board for a vote.

New Business:  A past Board member had inquired about a re-appointment to the Board, but upon reviewing the By-Laws, it was determined that November is the month for Fitness Center members to join/run for election to the Board. 
Next Board Meeting will be held on May 12th at 9:00AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Allen Jokinen

Meeting Agenda for April 14th at 9 AM

· Secretary’s Minutes

· Treasurer’s Report 

· Bruce’s Updates & Membership Report

· Unfinished Business
· Status of Revision of By-Laws – Vote on May 12th Meeting

· Status of Staff Contract – Committee Update

· New Business 

· Member Request to be Appointed to Board – Steve McMullin

· Announcements

· Next board meeting – May 12th at 9 AM  

· We will elect board officers at the May 12th meeting after/if we pass the new By-Laws 

